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NOTICE OF RECEIPT

PETITION FOR POST CERTIFICATION CHANGE

SOLAR ENERGY GENERATING SYSTEMS VIII AND IX

(88-AFC-01C and 89-AFC-01C)

On July 26. 2019, LUZ Solar Partners VIII and IX, LLC docketed a petition (TN#:
229090) with the California Energy Commission (Energy Commission) requesting to
install a battery energy storage system (BESS) at the Solar Energy Generating Systems
VIII and IX (SEGS VIII and IX) facility site. SEGS VIII and IX consist of parabolic mirrors
that generate a combined peak of 160 megawatts (MW) of electricity.

SEGS VIII was certified in March 1989 and was online in December 1989. SEGS IX

was certified in February 1990 and was online in October 1990. SEGS VIII and IX are
located at 43880 Harper Lake Road, 7 miles northeast of Highway 58 near Hinckley,
California, unincorporated San Bernardino County.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED CHANGES

The proposed BESS would have a maximum capacity of 80 MW with a duration up to
two hours and would provide energy storage and flexible resource delivery designed to
be responsive to the needs of the electric grid.

The petition requesting the project change has been docketed and is available on the
Energy Commission's webpage for this facility at:
https://ww2.enerqv.ca.qov/sitingcases/pre1999 paqe/index.php?xkm=aidkha2385duhka

sd164dsasid5598fhaikhs.

PROJECT CHANGE REVIEW PROCESS

Energy Commission staff is currently reviewing the petition. The purpose of the Energy
Commission's review process is to assess the impacts of this proposal on
environmental quality and on public health and safety.

The review process includes an evaluation of the consistency of the proposed changes
with the Energy Commission's decisions for SEGS VIII and IX and a determination on
whether the facilities, as modified, would remain in compliance with applicable laws,
ordinances, regulations, and standards (Cal. Code of Regs., tit. 20, § 1769).

Upon completion of its review, staff will publish its assessment for public review and
comment.






